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September 25, 2018 
 
 

Jacqueline Schmidt, Ph.D. 
Director, Entrepreneurship Minor 
John Carroll University 
1 John Carroll Boulevard 
University Heights, Ohio 44118 

 
 

Dear Jackie,  
 

As chair of the Tim Russert Department of Communication & Theatre, I am pleased to write in  
support of the proposal to create a Master of Science in Innovation and Entrepreneurship Program in 
the Boler College of Business. The rapid growth of the Entrepreneurship minor at John Carroll serves as 
evidence of students’ interest in this area of study. A graduate program in Entrepreneurship offers 
students opportunity for additional learning that is not available in our region. For Communication 
majors, a Master’s program such as the proposed one is particularly attractive. Many of our students 
pursue the Entrepreneurship minor; having an opportunity to complete an advanced degree in 
Innovation and Creativity is appealing to them.  
 
The strengths of proposed MS in Innovation and Entrepreneurship include the flexible program; offering 
courses in a traditional format combined with bootcamp, workshops, and experiences provides 
students a fresh approach to education.  

 
Sincerely, 

 
  
  
 

Margaret O. Finucane, Ph.D., Chair 
 Tim Russert Department of Communication and Theatre 
 
 



Department of Biology
1 John Carroll Boulevard

University Heights, Ohio 44118-4581
Phone 216.397.4451

Fax 216.397.4482
www.jcu.edu

1 October 2018

Dear Members of the Committee on Academic Policies:

I am writing in support of the proposed Master of Science in Innovation and Entrepreneurship.  

As a university, we are seeking new and creative ways to bundle current course offerings with 

new curricula in ways that will attract students, engage faculty, and generate revenue.  The 

current strong student interest in the Entrepreneurship Minor (across CAS and Boler) provides 

evidence for the need for further programming in this area.  I was pleased to see that the 

curriculum has been streamlined in such a way to make it possible to complete the degree in one 

year.  Furthermore, the development of online and hybrid courses will help us attract students 

from a broader geographic area and thus generate revenue.  If the proposal moves forward, JCU 

will be one of only a handful of institutions offering similar graduate-level curriculum.  I am 

happy to offer my support to this new program, and I am pleased that JCU will be offering a new 

degree pathway to support student success after their undergraduate degree.  As Chair of the 

Biology Department, I often meet with students in their junior and senior years who have 

realized that their post-graduation plans have changed and are looking for graduate programs that 

will use their science background in new and creative ways.  This Master’s program would be a 

great addition to their list of options, in my opinion.  Please do not hesitate to contact me if you 

have additional questions (rdrenovsky@jcu.edu; 216.397.4451).

Best regards,

Rebecca E. Drenovsky

Professor and Chair

Biology Department


